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The Honorable Virgil Peck, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Agriculture and Natural Resources 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 144-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Peck: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 336 by Senate Committee on Agriculture and Natural 

Resources 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 336 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 336, as introduced, would remove the annual requirement for operators of storage tanks 

to demonstrate completion of required training.  This change would allow the Storage Tanks 

Program within the Kansas Department of Health and Environment to modify the renewal calendar 

through regulations.  The fees for this program are currently set in regulations.   

 

 The Kansas Department of Health and Environment indicates that SB 336 as introduced 

would not have a fiscal effect on agency operations.  The agency reports that they do not anticipate 

changing fee levels in the near or long-term future.   

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Amy Penrod, Department of Health & Environment  


